HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on October 11th. 2023
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. S.Ward


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.J.Hill








Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)
a) Public Participation A resident was in attendance to contribute to discussions on potential allotments at Chequers Field.
b) Police Report There had been two incidents reported in August. (Residents wishing to look at crimes in more detail should visit www.police.uk and search on Hainford)
c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper confirmed that Mayton Wood refuse site would close at the end of the year. Consultation on the A140 speed limit proposals would commence shortly. Western Link funding was speculative at this point as no confirmation had been received from central government.
d) BDC Report Cllr.Ward reported that BDC had set up a management company to buy houses to offset losses from the housing stock caused by “right to buy”.
e) Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were received from Tony Dossor and Michael Bown
2. Declarations of Interest  Kevin Saggers as a Village Hall committee member.
3. Minutes of the meeting held on September 13th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk had consulted the BDC Planning Enforcement Officer and had been advised that no rules were being broken by Motorhomes making an overnight stay at the Chequers car park. NCC had advised that the broken grit bin at the junction of Lady Lane and Hall Road was the responsibility of the Parish Council. The Clerk would write to the adjacent resident.
5. Planning No applications had been received for consideration.
6. Chequers Field Stephen Howes had contacted Anglian Water regarding the cost of connecting the field for potential allotments. He also undertook to obtain a “ball park” figure for laying pipes across the field and also to have the field ploughed. These figures should be available for the November meeting so that a decision could be made on the way forward.
7. QE Playground A quotation from NGF Play Ltd. in the sum of £940+VAT for repairing items listed as medium risk in the annual inspection report was accepted.
8. Correspondence A letter of complaint from a resident about the disturbance caused by a fireworks party in November 2022 was read to the Council. Members confirmed that the Council should not be involved in inter neighbour disputes but urged all who might organise such an event to advise neighbours in the immediate vicinity.
9. Finance The Clerk submitted a report to members. Cheques were signed as follows.











Norwich Diocese

Glebe Rent




£383.00
Norfolk Parish Training
Course Fee




£65.00
Westcotec


Replacement SAM Battery (inc.VAT)
£109.80
NGF Play Ltd.

Deposit for repair work


£340.00
Balance carried forward (excl. Chequers Field a/c)

£23,807.66
10. Clerk’s & Councillors’ Reports The Clerk had ordered the wreath for Remembrance Sunday. Kevin Saggers would no longer be required to carry out detailed analysis of speed sign records as the Clerk had these all on record. The Clerk would clarify with NCC the classification of Church Lane. Despite cultivation across the path from Hall Road to Buxton Road, no obstruction had been caused.
11. Questions from the public None
12. Next Meeting  November 8th. 7.30 p.m.
